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Our first event of 2025 was our annual Gateway GTO Pizza Party 
on Sunday, January 19th.  This was our first year at our new venue at For-
tel’s Pizza Den in South County.   

Despite the bitter cold,  we had a nice turnout and filled up the 
room.   

At this new venue, we had ordered the pizzas and salad ahead of 
time and everyone got their own drinks on the way into the room.  That 
worked out really well and avoided the issues we had seen in previous years 
waiting for drinks and salads to come out.  They also did a great job of get-
ting the pizzas out right on time. 

Will was busy with lots of folks renewing their Gateway GTO mem-
bership and we got to see some members that are not often able to make our 
normal monthly meetings at Gingham’s.   

Thanks to everyone for coming! 
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 
 

Welcome to 2025!  With the 12 inches of snow that we got up here in O’Fallon, it will be a 
good long while before either of my Pontiacs see the roads.  They are currently tucked in under their 
dust covers with the battery tenders running.  Hopefully Easter will be here before we know it…... 

In the mean time, we already have some events lined up for 2025.  First up will be our annu-
al pinball wizard tournament at Atomic Pinball.  We have that set for March 2nd.  I have included 
the flyer in this newsletter.  Be sure to let Marty know if you are coming by February 16th so he 
can get a good head count.  This tournament is open to our friends and families too, so feel free to 
invite them as well.  The cost is $15 per person.   We will be heading out for a group dinner after-
ward for anyone that is interested. 

Marty has also arranged for a private event at the Coke Museum in St. Charles on March 
15th.  This event will run from 8:30pm to 10:30pm and will include pizza.  The cost is $15 per per-
son.  We will need about 20 people to make the numbers work, so if you are planning to come and 
have not already let me know, please do so as soon as possible. 

We also have the annual St. Patrick’s Day dance on March 29th.  More details to follow on 
that as the event gets closer, but it has always been a lot of fun and it raises money to support the 
Semper Fi Fund and Toys for Tots, so it is for great causes. 

The other thing we will be talking about a lot over the next few months is the Wheels in 
Motion car show that will take place on May 17th at the Church on the Rock.  This will be a new 
location and the first time that this show will occur twice in the same year.  We will have both this 
spring event and then later we will have the show in the fall in our usual September time slot.  This 
show will also be at the Church on the Rock.  Gateway will only be organizing a raffle for the fall 
show.  For both shows we will be taking money as the cars enter and then helping with parking if 
needed.  I have included the flyer for the May show in this newsletter.  This new location, by the 
way, was Earl’s idea and he brought everyone together to make it happen. 

One other item to cover this month, since it is January, is our annual financial statement.  I 
have it attached on the next page.  We started 2024 with $17297.29 and ended it with $16609.52.  
All things considered that is not too bad.  We would probably have actually ended the year with a 
net gain had there been a higher attendance at the GTOAA convention.  That said, we do need to 
take a good look at the Christmas party moving forward.  That is by far our biggest event.  For 2024 
it cost us over $2400 to put on, but we only took in $1025.  So, for 2025, we may need to look at 
increasing the cost of attending. 

Finally, 2025 is an election year for Gateway, so we will be looking for people to run for the 
officer positions so please consider running.   
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2025 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Steve Hedrick with any questions: 

 
 

Steve Hedrick Contact Info: 
Phone: 314-640-4020 
Email: sthedrick@aol.com 
 

mailto:sthedrick@aol.com
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2025 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

January 
 
 19 - Gateway GTO Pizza Party at Fortel’s Pizza Den, 7932 Mackenzie Rd, 63123.  The event 
   is from 1– 4.  Gateway supplies pizza and salad and club member cover their own            
   beverages. 
 
February 
 
 7 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
March 
 

2 - Gateway GTO 10th Annual Pinball Wizard Tournament at Atomic Pinball Arcade,  
 102 Whitelaw Ave.  Wood River, IL 62095 at 3:00  

 
 6 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 

15 - Private event at the Coke Museum, 126 N Main Street, St. Charles, MO 63301.  Event 
runs 8:30 to 10:30 and includes pizza.  Cost is $15 per person 

 
29 - Marine Corps Dance - Details to follow 
 

April 
 

3 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
12 - Marine Corps Trivia Night - Meramec Elks Lodge, 1515 Miller Road, Imperial, MO.  

Doors open at 6:00, Event starts at 7:00. 
 
20 - Easter Car Shows 

 
 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

Gateway GTO Club Store 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
https://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-267-1760 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Steve Hedrick 
2576 Westrick Drive 3676 Morgan Way  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  Imperial, MO 63052 
314-225-7241 314-640-4020 
pooky1891@gmail.com sthedrick@aol.com 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
mailto:dajalj@gmail.com
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
mailto:pooky1891@gmail.com
mailto:sthedrick@aol.com
mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


